

Maurice (Reece) Stephens McKinney Vento Homeless and Foster Care Liaison 6330 W. Thunderbird Rd. Glendale, AZ 85306 623-486-6261

Dear Parent/Guardian,

You may choose one of the following options:

Our records indicate that at some point this school year your child(ren) qualified for services under the McKinney-Vento Homeless Education Assistance Act. It has been our pleasure to provide educational support services during this time and we hope it has been a positive experience for you as well.

<u>Please be reminded that McKinney-Vento eligibility must be reviewed and reevaluated every school year.</u> A new application is required by law, annually. Transportation, free meals, and other services that may have been provided this school year <u>do not automatically</u> carry over to the next school year.

If your student's housing situation has stabilized McKinney-Vento classification will <u>not</u> be renewed.

Enroll at the local school of residence where other students in your neighborhood are assigned to attend.
Apply for open enrollment if you are out of the attendance area and would like for the student to continue at the current school. Please note that open enrollment is the Principal's decision and is out of the McKinney-Vento realm. Also, be aware that district transportation is <u>not</u> provided for open enrollment students.
If you are still living in transition you have the following options:
Enroll at the local school of residence where other students in your neighborhood are assigned to attend.
Request continued enrollment at the current school. Please note that it is your responsibility to call your school to make this request. Thank you for allowing us the opportunity to assist you. We are wishing you an enjoyable summer break!
Sincerely,
Student Support Services Staff